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The NASI report, Worker’s Compensation, Benefits, Coverage, and Costs, 2004, looks at benefits and costs from the perspectives of workers and employers.  The data are the benefits paid in a year to workers and their health care providers and the costs paid in the same year by employers.  From the perspectives of the payers and beneficiaries, these are comparable measures because they reflect the financial transactions that occur in a given year.  

The benefits paid in a given year reflect payments for injuries that occurred in that year as well as payments for injuries that occurred in earlier years.  Thus, the benefits paid in 2004 include some payments for injuries from 2003 and earlier years.
For those employers who purchase workers' compensation insurance, costs include their premium payments and any benefits that might be paid under large deductible arrangements.  For employers who self insure, the costs are benefit payments made during the calendar year and the administrative costs associated with providing those benefits.  Premiums paid in a given year reflect the total liabilities for injuries that occur in the year.  Thus, the premiums collected in 2004 must cover all payments for 2004 injuries, including benefits paid that year as well as future benefits for those injuries.
The press release should have made clear that the benefits paid in 2004 include payments that year for injuries that occurred in 2004 as well as for injuries that occurred in earlier years, when the levels of benefits prescribed by most state laws were lower.  Much of the costs for employers in 2004 included premiums that will provide benefits in 2004 as well as in later years to workers injured in 2004.

The press release is not an assessment of the performance or profitability of insurance companies.  Any analysis of insurance industry experience would need to compare premiums to estimates of incurred losses, which includes reserves for future benefit payments that will result from injuries in a particular year.  Other organizations already do this.  But those other analyses do not look at benefits and costs from the view of workers and employers as the NASI report does.  
